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Chester Church reopens in time for Mothering Sunday 
 
St Peter's Church is delighted to announce that the 
Prohibition Order imposed by Cheshire West and Chester 
Council on 17 February which resulted in the closure of 
the building, has been lifted today and the church will be 
open to the public again from Sunday 19 March. 
 
The Vicar of St Peter's, the Revd Jonathan Phillips, said 
today "We have worked very hard in the last four weeks 
to implement the remedial measures on the East Wall 
which were recommended by our professional advisors. 
We are very grateful to Recclesia, who have carried out 
the works in such a prompt, professional and diligent 
manner.  We have kept CWAC officials informed every 
step of the way and are grateful that they have today 
lifted the restrictions imposed on 17 February.  We look forward to welcoming people 
back to our services on Sunday 19th, which is of course Mothering Sunday! Our 
Cafe will be reopening on Tuesday 21st March.  
 
We are very excited about being able to open our doors again with our wellbeing 
groups, meals and amazing volunteer team who are eager to serve our customers 
and care for all those that need company, a listening ear or someone to support 
them. Everyone one is welcome!”  
 
 


